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Planned merger of Yeovil District Hospital NHS FT and Somerset NHS FT
Yeovil District Hospital NHS Foundation Trust (YDH) and Somerset NHS Foundation Trust (SFT) plan to merge on 1 April 2023, subject to the necessary approvals.
YDH provides acute services across south Somerset and north and west Dorset, and runs 16 GP practices through Symphony Healthcare Services. SFT provides community, mental health and learning disabilities services for the whole of Somerset, and acute services for the north, west and centre of the county and parts of Devon and North Somerset. 
Health and care services in Somerset are struggling to meet the increasing demands of the ageing population and a rising number of people with complex or long-term health conditions. The largely bed-based model of health care in the county is costly and has contributed to a structural financial deficit in the Somerset health system. The Trusts are also facing chronic workforce shortages.
The proposed merger is a key step in helping us realise our shared Integrated Care System’s vision to support the people of Somerset to live healthy and independent lives through a high quality and efficient system of health and social care. Merger will bring together all of Somerset’s acute, community, mental health and learning disability services, and around a fifth of primary care into a single NHS Foundation Trust. The merged Trust will provide integrated mental and physical health care, spanning whole patient pathways right across the county. 
Merger will bring together our two Trusts’ acute services which will improve quality of care and enable quicker and more equitable access to diagnosis and treatment. Cutting out duplicate tasks will free up clinicians’ time to provide more front line care and work more effectively with system partners. Merger will also facilitate our work to modernise the model of care and strengthen our contribution to Somerset’s developing neighbourhoods. 

Although the Trusts have successfully collaborated for many years, merger enables us to integrate patient care at a much greater scale and pace than is possible while we are two separate legal entities.

The merged Trust’s footprint will be coterminous with the New Somerset Council. This will put us in a powerful position to implement a population health approach and tackle health inequalities, building on the strong existing relationships with the Council, the local voluntary sector, and primary care.
Yeovil District Hospital and Musgrove Park Hospital will both continue to provide: emergency care 24 hours a day, 7 days a week; consultant-led maternity services; intensive care; inpatient elderly care; elective care and outpatient appointments; and diagnostic services.
Merger is subject to approval by the boards of the two Trusts, and NHS England.

A separate consultation on the provision of hyper acute stroke care in Somerset is currently underway. However, this consultation is distinct from our merger plans.
	For more information please contact: 


	Name: David Shannon
Email: David.Shannon@SomersetFT.nhs.uk
Telephone: 07910130579
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